
Seth Thompson <mrsetht@gmail.com>

PRAYER LETTER AUGUST 13, 2014

Ginger Moorer <gsbc@sc.rr.com> Wed, Aug 13, 2014 at 9:24 AM
To: Seth Thompson <mrsetht@gmail.com>

 

 

From: Mawuli Togbi-Wonyo [mailto:mawuli80@hotmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, August 6, 2014 6:34 PM
Subject: Ministry Update/ Newsletter

 

Dear Brothers and Sister in the Lord,
 
We trust that this finds you doing well in the Lord. I realized that I forgot to send a copy of our latest newsletter to our
email contacts (as some receive updates on our ministry via email only) so I'm doing so now. Please see your copy
attached.
 
We once again thank the Lord for your prayers. I was not able to update you on the ministry via email for the past three
months because we are undergoing a transitional period, especially in the leadership of the ministry. As you may have
already noticed, my newsletters and updates are mainly focused on the work which is directly under my leadership. As my
father is no longer able to perform certain ministerial duties owing to his health condition, the scope of my immediate
responsibility as far as the ministry must now be enlarged. I am hereby asking you to please pray for me. Pray especially for
divine wisdom for me. My desire is that the Lord lead the work through me.
 
From this time forth, I will be updating you on our entire ministry as I am now completely involved in every aspect of it.
 
I did mention to you about our annual Easter Convention. Praise the Lord, it went really well! The Lord really blessed. He
chose to bless this year's convention in a particular way. We are still receiving good reports from those who attended. Over
760 people attended the convention. The attendance was down this year because of the location where it was held. We
are expecting a higher attendance next year as the 2015 convention will be held in the capital city. We're praying that
preachers from the US would come and challenge us from the Word of God.
 

 Over this past quarter, the Lord saved several souls through the outreach programs that we set up in every church. We
registered 59 saved and 20 baptized April through June. The Lord is really good! Please continue to pray for our outreach
programs. The Lord is burdening my heart about strengthening it.

 

I would kindly ask you to pray for our Christian school. It is a peculiar ministry in that it allows us the opportunity to
evangelize children and instill biblical Christian values in them, an opportunity we wouldn't otherwise have. However, this
work is facing a lot of financial challenges as

many parents are unable to pay the school fees. This puts a lot of financial burden on this ministry as several orphans have
already been receiving financial assistance through the school. We manage and try to make the ends meet with lots of
prayer, but it has reached a point where a lot of financial pressure is on us. Please pray that the Lord would bless.  We want
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to keep this good work going!
 
Continue to help us pray for our vehicle need. It's really difficult and costly for me to get around without a vehicle,
especially now that we are in the rainy season. This is slowing down aspects of our work as rain restricts and sometimes
hinders our mobility. We still need $4,350. We're trusting the Lord for everything. 
 
We appreciate the part that you are playing in His work. The Lord is really good to us!
 
For His sake,
 
Mawuli Togbi-Wonyo
Serving in Togo, W. Africa
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